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TO:

Rocky Mountain RYLA Board of Directors
FROM:
Curt Harris, RYLA Treasurer
DATE:

January, 2014
SUBJECT:
Report to the RMRYLA Board
Rocky Mountain RYLA continues to be in sound financial condition.
Attached to this report are the following four financial statements with miscellaneous comments.  Please note that these financial statements are being presented on a calendar year basis even though our fiscal year ends on June 30th of every year:

· Balance Sheet – Previous Year Comparison

Total Checking/Savings continues to be in a strong position with $22,000 more than the previous year end.
· Profit & Loss – Previous Year Comparison

Revenue is up almost $7,000 from the previous year due primarily to $2,000 more in registration fees and $3,694 revenue recognized when the Accounts Payable was brought to zero.

We realized a profit of nearly $29,000 for the year, up $4,600 from the previous year.

· Profit & Loss by Class

This report shows revenue and expenses for each of our three conferences and for the administrative overhead.

· Budget for Fiscal Year 13-14

I have provided a spreadsheet with the income amounts for calendar year 2013 and proposed budget amounts for 2014.

Other Comments:

The IRS Form 990 was due on November 15th.  I have been notified that the automatic three-month extension was granted.  I have met with Barbara Scripps, the CPA that did our tax return last year.  She will be filing a Form 990 for the twelve months ending June 30, 2013 and a six-month Form 990 to change our fiscal year to the calendar year.  Both of these will be filed before the extended deadline of February 15, 2014.
Action Items:

If acceptable, I would request approval of the 2014 budget.
Please let me know if you have any questions.






Curt Harris







Treasurer

Rocky Mountain RYLA


